REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting 
Held at the Club Oct 22, 2008
Present:  Dean Allen, Jan Anderson, Gil Lafreniere, Margaret Hubbard, Richard Downing, Jason Larrivee, Norma Barber, Dave Sabier, Ilsa Krukoff 
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda 
Motion by Margaret Hubbard, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the agenda.  Carried.
2.0 Adoption of the minutes of the meeting held September 25/ 08 
       Motion by Richard Downing, seconded by Gil Lafreniere, to adopt the minutes.  Carried. 
3.0 Business arising from the minutes
3.1  Job descriptions – Dean Allen brought some additional information from his files to add, including some information relating to a mentorship program.  No further action was taken at this time. 
4.0 Old Business
None
5.0 New Business
       5. 1  Request from Sherril Brooks:   renaming of Club Championship and donation of
      Trophy – A request from Sherril Brooks was received via Joyce Butler (who had the 

       responsibility of trophies in 2007/2008).  Sherril requested that the Board consider naming a 

       Club Championship to honour the memory of the late Sherry Brooks.  Although we had

       previously renamed one of the strats in the Guy Jensen / BiRite Drugs Stratified Club 

       Championship, her preference was that rather than sharing a Club Championship, one be 

       named in Sherry Brooks’ honour only.  Sherril will pay for a trophy, wall plaque or title plate
       for an existing plaque as required.  Motion by Richard Downing, seconded by Dave Sabier, 
       that we rename the Board-a-Match Club Championship as the Sherry Brooks Club

       Championship.  Carried.  
       It was further decided to name the Stratified Club Championship as the Guy Jensen Stratified 

       Club Championship, a title that would encompass all of the strats. 

       Norma Barber has volunteered to look after these trophies when required.
5.2  Statistical Analysis: Request to post – Jason Larrivee
Jason Larrivee spoke regarding a project that he has embarked upon for his own interest for the last couple of years.  He says that he has been taking scores from the website and entering that information into spreadsheets, thereby generating a statistical analysis.  He felt that Club members might find these of interest as well, and requested Board approval in allowing posting of his statistical analyses on our website.  He would take on all of the work involved in the project himself.  The Board supported him in this inititiative, and Jason will be allowed to post his analyses for general interest.
6.0 President’s Report: 

Dean Allen reported that he has been advised that for the next 3 weeks there will be some traffic disruption as work proceeds with sewer upgrading on the road behind the Club.  At some point, there will be a shutdown involving service to the Club.  This shutdown will be approximately 2 hours in duration, and advance notice will be given.
7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance
 -Norma Barber presented a copy of statements from June to September, which have now been reconciled.  She has also laid out a budget, which all agreed was a good starting point, and a valuable tool to helping us with our planning.  She pointed out that Directors’ fees are higher than budgeted for; however, this figure will be easier to predict in subsequent years, once we see the impact of our new fee scale.
- Norma wanted to recognize the invaluable assistance of Rick Gaucher in helping her with setting up the program..  
-Norma indicated that we have an investment with CIBC Wood Gundy (approximately $10000) coming due November 4th.  She presented us with options of investing for varying lengths of time, with the best rate available being  5.1% if locking in for 5 years. 
Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Jan Anderson, that we reinvest this particular investment for a period of 5 years.  Carried.  

- Norma requested that a calculator be provided for the Directors’ desk.  Dave Sabier volunteered to look after this.
- Dean Allen suggested that we purchase an electric pencil sharpener.  Dave Sabier volunteered to look after this.

7.2 Promotion and Public Relations  
         - Margaret Hubbard said that she had received information from James Dulmage regarding 

          the recent problem with our website being down.   Apparently, while he was out of town, 
          the Datacenter Admin changed the name server address, and the bridge club’s website was
          rendered inoperable. Although James acted to fix the problem, it remained down a while 

          longer, as SaskTel did not refresh the cache right away.  
          - Margaret indicated that there was some outdated information about game fees on the

          website, but that has now been updated to reflect our current fee structure.

           - On behalf of Gladys Foster, Margaret suggested that we might consider allowing an 

          opportunity to try a game for free if an entirely new person wanted to try out the Club. The 

          Board felt that this would be difficult to monitor and implement, and that in any event, the 

          fee for a game is very reasonable entertainment value.
          - Margaret is preparing to send out the online November notice, and asked if anyone had 

         any items to include.  Dave Sabier mentioned the upcoming party night on November 5th.

          - Question was asked about the success of our first Eight-Is-Enough venture.  Dean Allen

         said that he had received very positive feedback.

         7.3 Club Operations  
         No report at this time
7.4 Game Management 
 No report at this time 
7.5  Strategic Planning

 Richard Downing reported that a first meeting was held last Monday.
 - The first priority that was expressed at the meeting was to get new players out.

 To this end, more promotion was suggested.  One idea was to see if we could get results  

  printed in the Sunday Sun, as we had previously. Richard will explore this possibility.

  - A second concern was in building up the table count, with a particular interest being expressed in looking at Wednesdays.  Committee members have indicated that they would like to see more opportunity for 199ers to play in evening games that might offer a learning opportunity.  Players at this level might be a little reluctant to play against Life Masters in Tuesday and Thursday evening games.  However, they would like the opportunity to play with Life Masters.  Some suggestions included:
      - Extending the point range for the “rookie” partner in a rookie- master partnership to 

        include 199ers.  Upon discussion, it was decided that this would create too uneven a

        field for the true rookie

- Stratification according to the rookies’ points.  This was dismissed as impossible according to ACBL rules.

        - Encouraging masters to play with 199ers on some Tuesdays / Thursdays.  Perhaps

        setting up a pool of willing volunteers with whom to match people who would like the

        chance to play with a master from time to time to enhance their learning opportunities

-  Richard will be meeting again with his committee on November 17th, at which time he will further explore the possibilities

8   Club Management 
No report at this time
9   Tournament Chair 
Gil Lafreniere said that he will be using the upcoming tournament as a learning opportunity to help him with his future duties.  Gil also said that he has been asked to identify a person in charge of partnerships for the March tournament.
10.  Date for the next meeting:    Thursday, November 27th, 2008
Meeting adjourned at 7:07  (Gil Lafreniere)
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